
UPR of the Republic of South Sudan - Statement of Japan
Mr. Kansuke NAGAOKA
Minister, The Permanent Mission of Japan in Geneva
7 November 2016

Thank you, Mr. President,

	Japan is deeply concerned by reports of looting and violence in South Sudan, including the harassment, rape, and killings of civilians and humanitarian aid workers by government security forces. Japan acknowledges the September military court ruling to punish 77 military personnel and expects the army and other security forces to adopt a zero-tolerance policy. We also regard positively the report on the investigation into the attack on the Hotel Terrain released on 2 November. Japan recommends that South Sudan establish a special tribunal based on the recommendations of the report and ensure accountability for all human rights violations.

	We also hold strong concerns about South Sudan’s worsening humanitarian situation, including its large numbers of refugees and IDPs. Japan welcomes the establishment of the Humanitarian High-Level Oversight Committee in October, but recommends that the government take further steps to improve the humanitarian situation, including through improving humanitarian access and providing protection for NGO activities. 

	Ensuring the freedom of expression is extremely important to advance dialogue and promote the reconciliation and unification of the people of South Sudan. Japan expresses its concern at events including the detention of journalists and the closure of media houses and recommends that South Sudan take measures to ensure the freedom of expression. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]	We welcome South Sudan’s efforts toward the ratification of the international human rights treaties based on the recommendations in the last review. Japan recommends that the country proceed with the early ratification of the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights and the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights.

I thank you Mr. President.
